
We have certainly had a very busy week with several events
taking place.
We were proud to host the Esperance Combined Schools
NAIDOC celebration this week, with over 1,700 students from
across the region attending. It was a truly special day of
cultural connection, learning, and celebration.
A heartfelt thank you to all the organisations and individuals
who helped make the day such a success, including:

Tjaltjraak Rangers 
Mudjar Aboriginal Corporation 
Esperance Senior High School Follow the Dream
Clontarf Football Academy
Earbus Foundation of WA
Bega Garnbirringu Health Service 
WA Department of Communities
Esperance Library Services
Woolworths
IGO
Shire of Esperance
KHQ Lawyers
Parks and Wildlife

Despite the challenging weather, the spirit of the day shone
through. Thank you to everyone who contributed to making
this such a meaningful event for our community.
We have also had Book Week taking place. Today’s dress-up
day was a vibrant showcase of creativity, with students and
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staff coming dressed as their favourite book characters. A huge
thank you to all families for the time and effort put into the
costumes. Days like this not only bring joy to our school
community but also highlight the importance of reading and
storytelling in our children’s lives. Your support helps make
Book Week such a memorable experience each year.
A reminder to Year 4 – 6 families that we have Swimming
lessons coming up in Week 7 and 8 (1.9.25 – 12.9.25). Mr
Pansini is busily preparing the Swimming Carnival for Friday
12th September.
Finally, a reminder to all parents and caregivers that parent-
teacher interviews are scheduled for Monday, 25 August 2025.
Bookings can be made via our online system. This is a valuable
opportunity to connect with your child’s teacher and discuss
their progress. We encourage all families to attend.
Regards,
David Vooght-Simpson
Principal
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Our amazing student leaders set out to make a 
difference during Homelessness Week — and wow, did our school
community deliver!
Week 3 Free Dress Day was bursting with colour, fun, and generosity.
Together, we raised an incredible $724 to support Esperance Care
Services (ECS), who help local individuals and families doing it tough.
A huge thank you to Bunnings for donating six sleeping bags to add
to our fundraiser — such a generous gift!
We were also excited to 
welcome Tim Currie from ECS
to our assembly to receive 
the donations and share 
more about how they’ll 
help our community.

$2259
TOTAL

RAISED!

Student Leaders’ Fundraising
for Homelessness What a day!

GO TEAM CASTLETOWN — MAKING A DIFFERENCE, ONE GOLD COIN AT A TIME! 💛

D E P U T Y ’ S  D E S K

Julie Fetherston
Deputy Principal

And that’s not all! Our Principal, Mr David
Vooght-Simpson, took part in the “Bosses
in Blankets” challenge — spending one
night in the cold to raise both funds and
awareness for those sleeping rough. 
He raised an amazing $1535!

Parent Interviews

Next Monday, 25  August, is our Parent Interview Day as part of
our School Development Day. 

th

If you have not booked your time yet, you still have time to do so
on this link www.schoolinterviews.com.au, using the code –
23zew. Bookings will close Sunday evening at 9pm.

If there is no time available, or parents are unable to attend on
the 25  August, they are encouraged to contact the class teacher
to make an alternative booking.

th

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolinterviews.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cterri.coates%40education.wa.edu.au%7Ce621d7dde46841f8450808ddde22ebcd%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638910963744734775%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G2tBk4h%2FSIkegyphIOa88eaB0e0Ol0KmKrRQ0CZMhQA%3D&reserved=0
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Congratulations to our       

RIBIT Reading in bed is terrific!

R.I.B.I.T
Readers

R O O M  9  

Room 9 have been working hard on their
multiplication strategies! These superstars
had a visit to the office to show off their
amazing work! 

Multiplication strategies

EC4 - Archer Harding, Avery Wykes, Paige Smith
Room 4 - Hazel Rigney, Zion Marius

50 Nights of Reading

EC4 - Ayla Turrell, Tilly Tyrrell, Ella Willsher

80 Nights of Reading

EC4 - Mylah Bell
Room 3 - Shiloh Turner

Room 4 - Ted Holthouse, Rosie Miller, Leshay van Niekerk, 
Maisie Hammond, Link Shaw

Room 6 - Quinn Parsons, Imogen Edwards

100 Nights of Reading

Room 4 - Harper Hurley, Callan Beamish, Judd Beamish
Room 6 - Nate Agenbag, Harrison Holthouse, Alfie Miller

150 Nights of Reading

Room 4 - Samara Krishnan-Barini

180 Nights of Reading

Art Elements
Room 9 created a composition that shows one cohesive image divided
into eight sections. Each section illustrated one of the seven elements
of art so that all the elements are used. These are: colour, line, shape,
texture, space, value, and form. 
How amazing do they look? Artists in the making! 

Calling All
Parent Helpers!

Friday September 12th

Swimming
Carnival 2025

Our School Swimming Carnival is just around the corner,
and we need some amazing parent volunteers to help make
the day a splash-tastic success!

Whether it’s timing races (minimum of 8 helpers), ribbon
distributors (4), overall line judge (1) or cheering on the
sidelines, every helping hand makes a big difference.

📅 Date: Friday 12th September
 📍Location: Bay of Isles Leisure Centre

No experience needed – we will show you what to do.
If you can help for the whole day or even just a couple of
hours, we’d love to hear from you.

Please contact  Mr Pansini at
Damien.Pansini2@education.wa.edu.au or phone the
school office on 9076 2800 to join our volunteer team.

Let’s make it a fun and memorable day  for our students!
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How did
we

science 
this

National
Science
Week?

In the STEM room, students from Early Childhood through to Year Six celebrated Science
Week with hands-on experiments exploring chemical reactions.

Students discovered that “a chemical reaction is a process that converts one substance
into another” and then had the chance to see this in action! They experimented with Lava
Lamps, Fireworks in a Jar, and Exploding Funny Faces. Using a magic wand and potion, they
created Colour-Changing Milk, Coloured Snake Bubbles, Elephant Toothpaste, Creeping
Oobleck, and regular Oobleck.

Our Year Five and Six students were also challenged with the question: “How do you put
your hand in water without getting it wet?” They experienced plenty of fun, a few failures,
and some clever successes while investigating the answer.

It was a fantastic week of learning, laughter, and scientific exploration. Thank you to
everyone who helped make Science Week such a memorable experience for our students.
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Our Year 6 students recently enjoyed a fun-filled day at the Interschool
Winter Carnival held at the Greater Sports Ground. Year 6s from across the
Esperance region came together to play Soccer, Netball, or Football in a
friendly, non-competitive format.

It was a wonderful chance for students to connect with peers from other
schools—many of whom they may join at high school next year—while also
trying out new sports and skills. Our Castletown students embraced the
challenge, made new friends, and showed great teamwork throughout the
day.

A big thank you to the Shire of Esperance, Esperance Netball Association,
Esperance Soccer Club, and WA Footy for organising such a fantastic
event.

Year 6 Winter Carnival
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Week 3Rm 9

Merit Certificate Winners

Aussie of the
Month

Aussie of the
Month

Jade - You are your
friendliest self every
single day. You greet
everyone with a big
smile and bring a
cheerful and kind
energy to our school.
Your selflessness is
contagious and it’s
nice to see how
supportive you are of
your friends.

With energy and plenty of laughs, Rooms 11 and 12 took the
stage to lead our latest assembly. Their performance, “So…
what did you do at school today?”, was a crowd
favourite, with some very convincing (and cheeky!) portrayals
of our staff.

Golden Broom Winners
ASSEMBLY HIGHLIGHTS

The tidiest room in the school!
WEEK 3 ROOMS 11 & 12

The P&C Year 6 parents, along with Mr Vooght-Simpson, also announced 
the winners of the Year 6 Camp Fundraiser. Thanks to the generosity and hard work

of our community, an incredible $23,300 was raised — an amazing achievement!

MEGA RAFFLE DRAWMEGA RAFFLE DRAW
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combined schools and community

NAIDOC day
Staff and students from across Esperance regional schools gathered at
Castletown Primary yesterday for a wonderful Combined Schools NAIDOC
Day. Students enjoyed a variety of engaging activities provided by community
organisations, celebrating and learning about Indigenous culture. Thank you
to all sponsors, organisations, staff and volunteers whose generous support,
time and involvement made the celebrations so memorable.
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combined schools and community

NAIDOC day
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BUZZBUZZ
We’ve had a wonderful time in the library in the lead-up to and during Book Week. 
This year’s theme, Book an Adventure, has inspired plenty of excitement. Each week, students gathered around the
“campfire” in our outback camping site to enjoy the CBCA shortlisted books. After much discussion, they cast their
votes — and the clear favourite at Castletown PS was How to Move a Zoo!

At lunchtimes, students joined in a range of adventurous activities, with the dress-up box proving especially popular. 

Book Week
ADVENTURESADVENTURES
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Book Week
Dress Up ParadeDress Up Parade

The highlight of Book Week was our Dress Up Parade. What an amazing day! 
The whole school community joined in, and the parade was a huge success. It was
fantastic to see students and staff dressed as their favourite book characters, filling the
school with colour, creativity, and a real love of reading.
We were blessed with sunshine, a fantastic atmosphere, and plenty of smiles — it really
went off with a bang. A big thank you to all our families and staff for embracing the spirit
of Book Week with such enthusiasm and wonderful costumes.

PAGE  10
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MORE FROM THE BOOK WEEK PARADE



723
740
690
610

Our Physical Education specialist, Mr P, has been keeping students busy this month with Netball. They’ve been
practising quick passes, learning the different court positions, and understanding where each position can move
during the game. It’s been a fantastic opportunity to try a sport that many may not have played before. 
Next month, students will be moving on to Football – which is sure to be a hit!
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION





Monday 25th August 2025
School Development Day - Students do not attend
Parent Interviews 11am - 5pm

Friday 29  August 2025th Assembly

Monday 1  September - 11  September 2025st th Years 4 to 6 Swimming Lessons

Wednesday 3  - 4  September 2025rd th Fathers’ Day Stall

Thursday 11  September 2025th R U OK Day

Friday 12  September 2025th Swimming Carnival

Friday 12  September 2025th Numero Competition

Moday 15  - 19  September 2025th th Life ED Incursion

Friday 19  September 2025th Assembly

Monday 22  - 26  September 2025nd th Year 6 School Camp

Monday 22  - 26  September 2025nd th TLG - Teach, Learn, Grow - in school
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Dates to Remember

Please use crosswalks
for school drop

off/pick ups. 
Do not walk through or
park in the bus zones

when buses and
wardens are in place.

A reminder to
parents and families

Thank you for your help!

NOW
EVERY
DAY

Everyone is welcome!

ClubClubFrom 
8.10am 
in Room 19



INSPIRE • EDUCATE • SUCCEED PAGE • 15

 

PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE
COMMUNITY EVENTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITECommunity News Community News 

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events
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PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE
COMMUNITY EVENTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITECommunity News Community News 

 

This school is proud to be
a part of the Foodbank WA

Celebrating 25 years 
of our School Breakfast Program

foodbank.org.au

School Breakfast 
Program 2025

Proudly supported by

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events

